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Fire service reform bill 2017 Steven Stewart

Captain
Hawkesdale Fire Brigade

SUBMISSION CONTENT:

1. The CFA must remain a fully independent organisation with its Chief Officer, CEO and Board committed
to this independence and its volunteer base.

2. Operations, Training & Community Safety Staff must be employed by CFA and independent of FRV, as
the proposed Bill has recommended that these Staff be seconded from FRV and thus, by proxy, gives the
UFU an influence into an independent voluntary organisation. Operational Staff could be sourced from any
career fire department or service in Australia, not just Victoria.

3. CFA must be fairly and adequately funded.
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